KV High School

PSSC Meeting – Sept 26th, 2011
	Present:
	
	 
	Regrets:

	Peter Smith
	Sharon Bradley-Munn
	Carole MacFarquhar
	Ryan Hachey

	Craig Logan
	Gwen Shuttleworth 
	Cyndi Joudrey
	

	Carol Hamilton
	Bob Crowley
	
	

	Linda Campbell
	Sean McCullum
	
	

	Gail Evans-Brown
	Lynda Rogers
	
	

	Lori Munn
	Jane Richard
	
	


1. Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m.

2. Agenda for the meeting this evening was reviewed and was approved by Bob Crowley and seconded by Sharon Bradley-Munn.
3. Minutes from the meeting May 16th, 2011 were reviewed. They were approved by Bob Crowley and seconded by Peter Smith.
4. Election of PSSC Officers
· Chair: Carole MacFarquhar nominated Lori Munn; Bob Crowley seconded the motion.  All were in favor. Lori has accepted the position.
· Secretary: Lori Munn nominated Carol Hamilton; Seconded by Craig Logan. All were in favor. Carol has accepted the position.
5. Correspondence:

· Carole MacFarquhar received an email from Peter Smith to announce that one of the VP’s (Monique Casey) has moved on to a new position.  Her position has been filled by John Frank. This will be a one year acting position.  Mr. Smith will now need to find a new head of the English Department and a new English teacher.
· Carole MacFarquhar received an email from a parent, however, she did not have the email in hand.  The concerns that this parent mentioned has been added to the New Business section of the agenda.

6. Student Report

· No major issues that the student reps had to bring to the meeting
· A number of events coming up:

· Grade 9 event this week – just for Grade 9’s, a chance to bond 

· Miller Bowl is October 21st – KV will play against RHS at the KV Usher Miller Field.

· Spook Trail is October 27th

· Last week was KV cares week.  Each day had a special event; pink day for Breast Cancer, etc.

· Advisory period feedback has been positive – Grade 9’s like it.  Some students/classes find Advisory very awkward.  Feedback seems to be varied depending on who the teacher is.  The Leadership team has some plans to improve this with various different activities. 

7. Business arising from previous meeting:

a) KVHS sign: Mr. Smith met with John McDonald (Finance from the District) in the spring. Recommendation is to get some quotes and have the PSSC submit the quotes to the District Office.  Discussion was held around the sign (type of sign, what should be on it, etc.). Action:  Mr. Smith will find out where Hampton High got there sign and we will then get an updated quote from that company.  After that, submit to District Office. Further discussion was also held around the existing sign and what (if anything) could be done with it.  Discussion about illuminated signage was held around the dangers of having red lettering causing accidents, distraction, etc. 
b) Health Fair: The third Thursday of October has traditionally been the Health Fair for Grade 9th.  A number of associations typically come to the school and set up displays, answer questions, etc in the school each year.  Given the timing this year, Carole proposed that Lori will prime the event this year with some help from others in the committee and that we delay the event this year until the November timeframe.  Proposed date November 3rd.  Action: Carole will forward all previous correspondence/information to Lori.  Cyndi Joudrey, Linda Campbell, and Gail Evans-Brown have offered to help.  It would be great if we could get 15 booths/tables lined up.  Action:  Lori will send out a list to the PSSC committee of groups that have come in the past or that we would like to have attended.  If anyone on the committee knows someone in that field please let Lori know.  The Health Fair encourages student participation (draws/prizes).
c)  Driveway condition: Parking lot is fantastic; however, the driveway towards the back and behind the school is still in bad condition – potholes, etc.  There is no money left in the budget at this time to address this.  Feedback from the new parking lot has improved the traffic flow in and out of the school.  
8.  New Business

· Communication to parents - talk mail: Mr. Smith outlined how he communicates with the school parent population; Talk mail, Ed Line emails and Ed Line has the Principals messages posted.  Grade 9 parents are providing feedback that they have not had much communication.  A test of whether or not they receive messages will be able to be done this week with the immunization clinics – will monitor.
· Peanuts in school: There is a student in the school with a severe peanut allergy.  Discussed the importance of not bringing/eating peanuts at the school.  Feedback was that it was not be stressed enough in Advisory. Discussion was held around potential things that can be done to create awareness. Mr. Smith will look into the ventilation system. 
· Grade 9 behavior: Discussion was held around grade 9 “clumping”.  This is where all grade 9th move throughout the school in tight groups. This behavior causes challenges others to try to get around them when going to classes/lockers, etc. It was stated that this is a normal behavior in Grade 9 and will dissipate as the week’s progress. 
· Budget: $3165 is the PSSC budget for this year.  Action:  Carole will send a note to Lori on what this was spent on in the past.  Action:  Peter will get a list of where the money went last year for the next meeting.
9.  Principal’s Report 

· A sheet was distributed asking PSSC members information to be populated (contact information, etc)
· Upcoming:

· Immunization clinic this Friday (Grade 9 and 12).
· Photo retakes are on Oct 14th
· Advisory: September topics/activities were given to the advisory teachers. All reports are generally positive.  Student focus groups will be held in the fall.  The objective of advisory as to create a connection with the school. Over 1100 students in the school. Many of the larger schools are doing this.  As a result we are starting school earlier this year – still tweaking specifics (busses, etc.). Discussion was held around an SOS program that is held in other schools – the Advisory program is a part of this.
· Safe Grad:  Ruth Logan will be sharing this. The 1st event has already been held (at Meet the Teacher night – Barbeque).

· School Dances: no students have formed a dance committee and teacher(s) to participate.  
10. Meeting Dates and Time

· Proposed the third Monday of the month; Tentative dates are October 17th, November 21st , December 19, January 16th, February 20, March 19 (Craig will Chair), April 16th, May 28th. 
11. Committee Information Sheets

· Information sheets were distributed with contact information of all members.
12. Declaration of Confidentiality and List of Members

Declaration forms were distributed to the members and signed.
13. “Once Around the Table” 

· School Improvement plan: Goal 3 & 4 are of interest to the PSSC. Members are encouraged to review the plan and these sections (the Improvement Plan is on the School Website).
· Concern was expressed with the prices of the Cafeteria Food.  Mr. Smith listed some foods and prices.  Mr. Smith will get a list of cafeteria food and prices and post it on Ed Line.
· Bullying: There are programs currently in place in the school (Anti-bullying program). An article would say that it is on the rise in the school community.  Advisory would be a great place to cover/address this.
· KV Website outdated: pictures/some information is outdated (clubs and committees, etc.), map on line.
· Scoreboard: this is part of the role/goal of the Field Committee.  Mr. Reid is on the field committee – Sean will go see him to see how he can help.

· Grade 9 S.T.A.R. (Success Through Active Retention) program: what is it? School based program. Mr. Smith explained the rationale behind the program and what it hopes to achieve.

· Thanks to Carole MacFarquar for her years of support to the committee and school.

14.  Meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m.

15.  Next meeting: October 17th, 2011
Respectively submitted by:

Carol Hamilton 
